A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 8th September 2016 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman, Peter Dragonetti, Councillors Liz Collas, Nick Elsome, Nick Henry, also present Caroline Hadley, parish clerk, and three members of the public who had come to discuss planning applications.
1. Apologies for Absence, Marjo McGee, David Wilson, Martin Wise and Kevin Bulmer.
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 14th July 2016 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters Arising. These were covered by items further down the agenda 
4. Parish Hall.  Nick Elsome had bought the defibrillator which would need an electrical supply, the parish hall will organise an electrician. 
5. Newsletter/Website. No new newsletter editor had come forward so Peter had kindly offered to step in and do the job until someone else could be found. The deadline for the next edition was the October meeting. It was agreed that there were rather a lot of adverts compared to the amount of space for articles. The cost had gone up over the year due to the extra pages. The deadline for the November edition is 13 October. 
6.  Recreation Ground.  The Safety Inspection had been carried out in July there were no major issues arising. Nick was looking for a tool to adjust the swing seat. Nick Elsome & Caroline had purchased & installed a football goal as agreed by the last meeting; this had been well used over the summer. The clerk would attach a label to it with parish council details on. The fete committee had offered to make a donation towards some new equipment for the recreation ground. The clerk to write to John Grey and thank him for the generous offer the meeting felt that an outdoor table tennis table might be a good option as it could be used by young and old alike. The clerk to forward the details to Nick Elsome so that the parish council could look into the cost and think about where it should be sited.
7. District Councillors Report. There was no report from Rob Simister
8. County Councillors Report. Kevin Bulmer’s report had been circulated via email.
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments
P16/S2683/FUL The White Lion Goring Road Goring Heath RG8 7SH

Erection of two storey building at northern end of site to provide five bed and breakfast units, three staff units and an office and reorganisation of car parking serving public house. Change of use of southern part of site to residential and erection of two detached 5-bedroom dwellings incorporating construction of driveway and parking. Should be refused
P16/S2767/FUL Field View House Hill Bottom Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PT

Demolition of existing dwelling and erection of replacement two-storey 5-bedroom dwelling and detached two-bay garage and garden store. No strong views but with a comment regarding the loss of brickwork
P16/S2731/FUL The Studio 1 Reading Road Crays Pond RG8 7QE

Proposed alterations to existing dwelling including demolition of existing extension and conservatory and proposed new dwelling on existing garden space. Should be refused.

The meeting agreed that the matter of the gates that had been installed at the Camelid Vets (The Barracks, Goring Heath) should be pursued.  No planning permission had been sought for them and great many members of the parish felt that they were very inappropriate for their situation in the AONB. At the June meeting Rob Simister had asked the clerk to forward details but no action seemed to have been taken. Peter would contact the Henley Standard.
	
	


10. Finance There was £13,549.92 in the bank on 2 September.  £10,000 had been rece£190 from Karen Pounds  for adverts in newsletter On 7/9/2016 the second half of the precept.£8250.00  had been paid in 
	
	3/8/2016
	Defibrillator
	£1,658.10

	
	3/8/2016
	Playdale deposit
	£10,986.44

	
	22-Aug
	Internal Audit
	£276.00

	
	22-Aug
	clerks Salary July
	£296.00

	
	22-Aug
	grass cutting July
	£615.06

	
	22-Aug
	playground inspection
	£159.12

	
	22-Aug
	SODC dog bins
	£25.12

	
	
	
	£14,015.84

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	8/9/2016
	External Audit
	£120.00

	
	8/9/2016
	Open Spaces sub
	£45.00

	
	8/9/2016
	Newsletter
	£300.00

	
	8/9/2016
	hmrc July
	£74.00

	
	8/9/2016
	hmrc August
	£74.00

	
	8/9/2016
	clerk August
	£296.00

	chq No 301451
	8/9/2016
	poppy wreath
	£35.00

	
	
	
	£944.00


The Audit for the year ended 31 March 2016 had been completed by the external auditors BDO there were no issues arising and the meeting approved and accepted the annual return. The report by the internal auditors had been received and had been circulated to the parish councillors. The action points were noted and the meeting discussed and noted the recommendations. 
11. War Memorial Peter had put in two grant application one to the War Memorial Trust and one to the National Lottery Heritage fund. Two quotes had been obtained the cheapest was from A E Jones the local firm. He had done some research and found that the memorial was designed by F L Pearson
12. Bus Service Liz had been to a meeting of bus representatives Information had been received about the Comet scheme but there was no availability in this area yet. Putting a questionnaire about bus use in the next edition of the magazine was discussed – questionnaires could be returned by email or by post to the clerks address. Peter would ask the bus operator for usage details and let Liz know. 
13. Defibrillator Nick Elsome would go ahead and order the defibrillator, it needs an electrical supply, and Peter will contact an electrician as one is needed for other work in the parish hall. Once it is installed it will be registered.
14. Fencing for Garton End Play area. The grant of £10,000 had arrived on 15 July and the deposit of £10,986.44 had been paid and work would be starting week commencing 12 September. Nick Elsome will take some before & after photos and drop letters round to the residents to let them know what is happening. 
15. Linking the Footpath Peter will speak to Elvendon Estate. Clerk to do action list to circulate after each meeting. 
16. Crays Pond/ Tinepits The tree work would be done when Peter can hold of Ian Hogg later in the year. The clerk had emailed the grass cutters requesting a schedule to make sure that the correct areas were being cut, this included the Tinepits area. 
17. Notice Boards.  Brian Tappern had sent an estimate of £182 for refurbishing the three smaller boards, the meeting were happy for him to go ahead. The clerk to seek advice from him as to the best answer for the main notice board in the village hall car park  and report back at the next meeting. 
18. Correspondence. The correspondence had been circulated by email. Peter and Liz were interested in attending the next parish forum on 2 November. 
19. AOB.  Parking on the verge at Crossways was causing difficulty with visibility for traffic, the clerk would forward PCSO Mark Bell email address to Nick Elsome so that he could be asked to have a word with the residents. Peter will be having 200 trees cut down. There may need to be an enquiry to enforcement about storage of mobile cranes at Rogers Fencing one of the parish councillors will let the clerk know the details.  Woodcote parish council are contacting enforcement re Birchen Wood, Goring Heath Parish Council did not receive an opportunity to comment on the original application.
Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 13th October 2016 at 8pm. 
The meeting finished at 10.05pm
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